Speech delivered by the Lord Mayor of Cork, Cllr Brian Bermingham 
the launch of the Young Scientist Cork Exhibition at the Lifetime Lab, 
Thurs February 5th  2009


Distinguished Guests 
ladies and gentlemen, 
teachers and most importantly students.

 
You are all very welcome here this morning 
to Cork City’s Lifetime Lab 
for this wonderful exhibition of projects 
from Cork Students 
which were previously accepted and Graded 
at the 2009 BT Young Scientist & Technology Exhibition at RDS in Dublin in January 2009.

The Young Scientist of the Year Competition has been running for 45 years. 
This year a total of 513 student projects 
were exhibited and 93 projects from 23 schools in Cork City and County, qualified to participate. 
16 of the Cork projects won Awards and 
17 projects were Highly Commended. 
Congratulations to the winners of 
the BT Young Scientists of the Year who were 
John D OCallaghan and Liam McCarthy 
from Kinsale Community School with their project 
‘The Development of a Convenient Test Method 
for Somatic Cell Count and its Importance in Milk Production’.

Congratulations also to “Bishop O’ Brien National School,[Bartlemy] Fermoy, Co Cork – 
for winning an award for best Primary School entry. 
Lifetime Lab is directly involved in supporting Primary Schools in the teaching of Science 
by running hands on Primary Science Workshops 
for Primary School Classes and also running afternoon Science Clubs. 


We hope that in a few years time, 
primary school pupils who attend 
the Lifetime Lab Science Workshops 
will be representing Cork at 
the Young Scientist Competition.
Cork City Council is delighted 
to be able to provide a venue for Cork students to display their work. 

The building in which we now stand and 
the adjoining buildings were, 
as some of you may be aware, 
the site of the old Cork Waterworks. 

When the Waterworks were first built in 1858 
(150 years ago) 
to pump water from the river to supply the City of Cork, 
the latest technology of the day – 
steam power was used.  
The work of engineers and scientists 
was put to good use in supplying 
that essential need clean water to our citizens. 
Today these buildings are used 
to promote respect for the environment, 
energy conservation and the use of renewable energy.  
The City Council recognises 
the importance of science, engineering and technology for the future of our economy and community. 
It recognises the importance of supporting 
the education of our young people and encouraging them to take an interest in Science and Engineering. 

At Lifetime Lab we are displaying 40 projects, unfortunately due to space restrictions this year 
we could only display a selection from the 93 Cork projects – priority was given to prize winning projects and at least one project from 
the majority of schools which submitted projects to the competition.
I would like to commend the team here 
at the lifetime lab for the Trojan work 
they have done in putting the exhibition together. 

We would also, of course, like to commend all students for the work they put in to developing their project ideas and 
to thank their teachers and schools 
for the time given to supporting and encouraging the student work. 
Cork is proud of your achievements. 
Finally, I’m delighted to officially launch the display and we look forward to giving the people of Cork 
an opportunity to see the student’s work 
in their local area.
